St Albans Chess Club

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 2011
Date: Monday 13 June 2011

Start time:  7:45 p.m.

Venue:  County Constitutional Club, 29 Ridgmont Road, St Albans
Mr John Leake in the chair deputising for Mr John Simmons
Mrs. Margaret Dean the daughter of the late Norman Lavers was welcomed to the meeting by John Leake and then introduced to members present.  Mrs Margaret Dean was invited and duly presented the family’s donated trophy, in honour and memory to her father, to Mr Ray Claret the 2011 winner of the Lavers Ladder.  Mrs Margaret Dean was also asked and kindly agreed to present the Silver Rook Trophy to this years winner Dr Mike Lexton, and the Turner cash award Prize to this years winner; Mr Tim Acton.

The presentations completed the meeting was then opened.
1.   Apologies for absence were received from John Simmons, Mark Homan, Nigel Alldritt, Ed Magee, and Patrick Fitzgerald

2.   Minutes of previous AGM (21st June 2010) were not available for signing
3.   As all reports had been circulated before the AGM it was only necessary to ask officers and organisers if there was anything else they wished to add to their written reports copied below.
3.3
Ray Claret: Congress Organiser, wanted to express his thanks to John Copner for his help particularly on Friday when setting up the hall.  Also to Tim Thurston who this year was the Congress Arbitrator.

3.10
Tim Acton presented the fourth team captain’s report, copied below at item 3.10.

3.14
Ian Cross: Foreign Secretary, next years trip still to be finalised.
3.1
President’s Report: John Simmons
This is my last report as President as I am stepping down after 6 years in office.  I believe now is the time for the members to elect somebody with new ideas to take the club forward while I concentrate on trying to improve my chess. 

I have seen a lot of changes in the six years that the St Albans Chess Club has given me the great honour and privilege of being its President. From the first year of my office, when we changed the constitution to permit members to serve the club in the ways that they chose rather than pigeon hole them as committee members, to the season now coming to an end, when we moved from our dark, chilly venue to new brighter premises, change has been a constant.

We have seen many good things happen, of which I shall name a few:

· The instigation of the Amsters, where representatives of our club have been ambassadors for UK chess in various countries in Europe 

· Our first home international game against de Uil 

· Our increased range of external competitions, including the National Club and the new annual match against Harrow 

· Our increased range of internal competitions including the Christmas fun night, the Turner Prize and latterly the highly successful Laver’s Ladder trophy that has reignited the interest in playing fun chess against each other 

· The establishment of a recognised web site with a distinctive club brand based on the St Albans colours 

· The establishment of the Early Knights web site with its own appeal to our junior members, 

· The visit of thespian, Egghead and ECF President, CJ de Mooi to play a simultaneous against our junior members and 

· Probably the icing on the cake, being elected ECF Club of the Year in 2009.

Alongside all this change have been the good constants of St Albans Chess Club, including:

· Maintaining 7 teams in the Herts League, the largest number of teams put out by any club 

· Running a Congress that has gone from strength to strength, thrived during recent hard times and provided the club with a capital reserve that would be the envy of many a small organisation in Hertfordshire.  This fund has support our day to day operation by using the interest to keep the subscriptions low, funded new equipment including wooden sets as well as new plastic ones and provided both digital and analogue clocks and allowed us the contingency that we needed to fund our move to fine, new premises 

· The growing of our junior section such that there is now a waiting list for membership.

One might ask why I am leaving with all this success during my Presidency, but the answer is simple – nearly all these successes are not due to me, but rather to the hard work of dedicated club members, who have given time, effort, thought and something of themselves to this club. We all know who they are so I do not need to mention them by name, but I do wish to thank them, every one of them, for helping make the club what it is today.

If I have achieved anything it is to have kept with the spirit of my predecessors in ensuring that the club is a democratic organisation served by its committee and other volunteering members who do valuable but unsung roles and not mastered by them.

May I close by thanking all the members who did me the honour of letting me serve them as President and wish the club and my successor every good fortune for a long and successful future.

John Simmons

(Retiring)  President, St Albans Chess Club.

3.2 Treasurer’s Report: Austin McMahon
SA Club Accounts 2010/11 Notes for AGM

Total senior subscription revenue increased by £345 to £1,880 since last year. Early Knights revenue increased by £183 to £323. Senior club membership numbers increased from 41 to 46 members this year

Club running excess of income over expenses is £143 showing a surplus which compares to a deficit of £66 last year. ECF game fees increased by £33 and Public Liability Insurance increased by £38.

Exceptional items include new analogue chess clocks, chess sets and bags for the chess pieces  total £192. The Norman Lavers ladder shows expenditure of £244 which will be reduced by a grateful £100 contribution from the Lavers family.

Total overall deficit for the Chess Club resulting from this expenditure came to £650

Congress made an excellent surplus of £657 and well done to the Congress team for their efforts. Congress revenue including bank interest and insurance totalled £701.

Total Club and Congress funds increased from £10,421 to £10,472 an increase of £51.

Budget.

If we budget for 44 members next year and subscriptions remained at £45, total revenue from senior subs would be £1,980. If there was no dramatic increase in expenditure, the club would have a small deficit of £123

Some additional expenditure will be necessary next year to replace some worn out chess clocks and equipment and there will be ongoing expenditure to promote the Chess club.

	ST ALBANS CHESS CLUB
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	          Income and Expenditure Account for the year ended 31st May,2011
	
	

	2010
	
	
	2011
	Year Difference

	£
	
	GENERAL INCOME
	£
	

	1,535 
	
	  Subscriptions & Donations
	1,880 
	345 

	140 
	
	  Subscriptions - Early Knights
	323 
	183 

	0 
	
	  Building Society Interest
	0 
	0 

	1,675 
	
	TOTAL INCOME
	2,203 
	528 

	 
	
	EXPENSES
	 
	

	 
	
	Club Running Costs
	 
	

	1,170 
	
	  Rent of Hall
	1,450 
	280 

	282 
	
	  Club,Team and ECF Game Fees
	315 
	33 

	57 
	
	  Early Knights Expenditure
	116 
	59 

	115 
	
	  Insurance Equip.& 50% of Public Liability Premium
	153 
	38 

	51 
	
	  Quickplay Prizes/Refreshments
	13 
	(38)

	6 
	
	  Secretary Expenses - Stationery / Keys / Batteries
	15 
	9 

	15 
	
	  Turner Prize
	15 
	0 

	0 
	
	  Photocopying & Postage
	0 
	0 

	12 
	
	  Engraving Silver Rook / Handicap Trophy/ Lavers Trophy
	8 
	(4)

	12 
	
	  Adjudications
	0 
	(12)

	21 
	
	  Puller Cup
	(26)
	(47)

	1,741 
	
	TOTAL CLUB RUNNING EXPENSES
	2,059 
	318 

	 
	
	
	 
	

	(66)
	 
	Club Running : Excess of Income over (Expenses)
	143 
	209 

	 
	
	
	 
	

	230 
	
	   Simultaneous Evening - IM / Training Evening
	0 
	

	34 
	
	   National Club Competition net of  Competition Prize 2010
	75 
	

	 
	
	   Cupboard Shelving in County Constitutional Club
	170 
	

	280 
	
	   6 Analogue & 2 Digital Clocks/Clocks, Chess Sets & Bags
	192 
	

	70 
	
	   Silver Salver Prague/ Glo Lights/ Current Year
	40 
	

	 
	
	   Lavers Ladder and Trophy
	244 
	

	31 
	
	   Cheshire Board Cup /Contribution to N Lavers Stroke Association
	30 
	

	42 
	
	   Chess Club Contribution to Ray Claret Gift
	0 
	

	50 
	
	   Harrow Match Buffet /John Simmons Gift
	43 
	

	737 
	
	
	794 
	

	2,478 
	
	TOTAL CLUB RUNNING & EXCEPTIONAL EXPENSES
	2,853 
	

	 
	
	
	 
	

	(803)
	
	TOTAL EXCESS OF EXPENSES OVER INCOME
	(650)
	

	 
	
	
	 
	

	 
	
	BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st May,2011
	 
	

	356
	
	Total funds of Club 1st June,2010
	366 
	

	(803)
	
	Less : Excess of Expenses over Income (as above)
	(650)
	

	813 
	
	Add  : Transfer from Congress Account
	647 
	

	366 
	
	TOTAL FUNDS
	363 
	

	 
	
	These funds consist of:-
	 
	

	0 
	
	Cash in Hand : Club Treasurer
	0 
	

	366 
	
	Building Society Balance : Nationwide BS
	363 
	

	366 
	
	TOTAL FUNDS
	363 
	

	
	
	
	
	

	We have examined the Accounts of the Club and Congress and in our opinion the above
	

	Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet gives a true and fair view.
	
	

	Austin McMahon B.Comm., ACMA  : Hon Treasurer
	
	

	Peter Baker FCA  : Hon Auditor
 
	
	


	SOUTH HERTS CHESS CONGRESS
	

	
	
	
	

	            Income and Expenditure Account for the year ended 31st May,2011

	
	
	
	

	2010
	
	
	2011

	£
	
	GENERAL INCOME
	£

	4,202 
	
	  Entry Fees & Donations
	4,422 

	225 
	
	  Sponsorship - Congress
	222 

	134 
	
	  Bank Interest
	109 

	4,561 
	
	TOTAL INCOME
	4,753 

	 
	
	EXPENSES
	 

	2,522 
	
	  Prize Money
	2,569 

	425 
	
	  Hire of Hall - Congress
	468 

	191 
	
	  Grading Fees ECF
	192 

	188 
	
	  Printing  - Entry Forms
	223 

	44 
	
	  Paypal Costs
	64 

	136 
	
	  Mailshot Postage
	72 

	275 
	
	  General Expenses
	399 

	65 
	
	  Insurance - 50% of Public Liability Premium
	65 

	(15)
	
	  Unpresented Cheque 2007
	 

	3,831 
	
	TOTAL EXPENSES
	4,052 

	 
	
	
	 

	731 
	
	EXCESS OF INCOME OVER EXPENDITURE
	701 

	 
	
	
	 

	 
	
	ANALYSIS OF ACTIVITIES
	 

	646 
	
	  Congress Net Income
	657 

	134 
	
	  Bank Interest
	109 

	(65)
	
	  Insurance
	(65)

	15 
	
	  Unpresented Cheque 2007
	0 

	731 
	
	TOTAL
	701 

	 
	
	
	 

	 
	
	BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31st May,2011
	 

	10,137 
	
	Total funds of Congress 1st June,2010
	10,055 

	731 
	
	Add  : Excess of Income over Expenses (as above)
	701 

	(813)
	
	Less : Transfer to St Albans Club Account 
	(647)

	10,055 
	
	TOTAL FUNDS
	10,109 

	 
	
	These funds consist of:-
	 

	8,582 
	
	Bank Balance : Standard Life Bank
	8,717 

	95 
	
	Add: Accrued Interest Receivable Std Life
	69 

	1,753 
	
	Bank Balance : LLoyds Bank
	1,071 

	(375)
	
	Less: Accrued Expenses
	251 

	0 
	
	Less: Unpresented Cheques
	0 

	10,055 
	
	TOTAL FUNDS
	10,109 

	
	
	
	

	We have examined the Accounts of the South Herts Chess Congress and in our

	opinion the above Income and Expenditure Account and Balance Sheet gives a

	true and fair view.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Austin McMahon B.Comm., ACMA  : Hon Treasurer

	Peter Baker FCA  : Hon Auditor
 
	


	SUBS PAID 2010/11 : HERTS LEAGUE PLAYER NOMINATIONS
	
	
	

	Last name
	First name
	Grade
	Team
	Subs Paid
	Cash/Chq
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fraser-Mitchell
	Jeremy
	192
	1
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Roe
	Simon
	189
	1
	50.00
	Cash
	50% Available
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hollis
	Geoff
	186
	1
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lexton
	Mike
	186
	1
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Alldritt
	Nigel
	183
	1
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Peat
	Matthew
	184
	2
	55.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Willmott
	Neil
	168
	2
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Bower
	David
	164
	2
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Szilard
	Szarka
	160
	2
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Havard
	Gwyn
	150
	2
	20.00
	Joined Mar'11
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Simmons
	John
	149
	2
	55.00
	50% Available
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lawrence
	Paul
	147
	3
	50.00
	50% Available
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Laskier
	Paul
	143
	3
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cross
	Ian
	141
	3
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	James 
	Matthew
	139
	3
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Claret
	Ray
	135
	3
	45.00
	Contra
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Douse
	Terry
	136
	4
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Fitzgerald
	Patrick
	136
	4
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Phillips
	David
	134
	4
	5.00
	University
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Narbeth
	Simon
	129
	4
	45.00
	not avail for 3 months
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Acton
	Timothy
	129
	4
	50.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Marsh
	Andrew 
	128
	4
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Leake
	John
	130
	5
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Phillips
	Jonathan
	129
	5
	15.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	McMahon
	Austin
	127
	5
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Walsh
	Richard
	124
	5
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Homan
	Mark
	121
	5
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Magee
	Edward
	118
	6
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pines
	Chris
	115
	6
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Feldman
	Keith
	109
	6
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Colebourn
	David
	106
	7
	15.00
	
	Ex Early Knight
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Baker
	Peter
	101
	6
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Flatt
	Mike
	
	6
	
	Rejoining Club
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hamm
	Wolf
	100
	7
	45.00
	Played no League games to date
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hayward
	Peter
	93
	7
	45.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	James 
	Stuart
	86
	7
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Copner
	John
	85
	7
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Phillips
	Rosemary
	84
	7
	45.00
	Played no League games to date
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lubbock 
	Ryan
	52
	7
	15.00
	Cash 
	Early Knight
	Played no games to date
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jones
	Timothy
	50
	7
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Colachino
	Angelo
	90e
	7
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Smith
	Andrew
	93e
	7
	15.00
	Cash 
	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Turrall
	Alexis
	
	
	40.00
	Not registered with HCA League
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	McConnell
	Phil J
	70e
	6
	45.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Kosaei
	Hadi
	
	
	10.00
	Cash
	Pay as you go ref PH
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Majer
	Chris
	165
	
	45.00
	Not avail for league
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Peate
	John A
	125
	
	15.00
	Not avail for league
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pugh
	David
	
	
	45.00
	Not avail for league
	Reg with HCA league?
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Thurlby
	Tom
	70e
	
	15.00
	Cash
	Early Knights
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Lopez
	George
	
	
	15.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Tomlinson
	Andrew 
	65e
	7
	15.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Barber
	Tristan
	
	
	15.00
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Poole
	James
	
	
	15.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rosedon
	Lucas
	
	
	15.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Harden
	Francis
	
	
	15.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Colebourn
	James
	94
	7
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Brooks
	Callum
	
	
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rose
	Matt & Natalie (SR Watkins)
	
	
	30.00 
	SR Watkins parent
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Kelleher
	Sean
	
	
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Austin
	Raeigh
	
	
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Thomas
	Katie & Annabel
	
	
	30.00 
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Kapasi
	Elias
	
	
	15.00 
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	McConnell
	Tom
	70e
	
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Choudhury
	Maahia
	
	
	15.00 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Clark
	Ted
	
	
	7.50
	Cash
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mangan
	Melodi & Ann
	
	
	15.00
	Contra RP
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Carey
	Jason
	
	
	7.50
	Contra RP
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Clarke 
	Ben
	
	
	7.50
	Contra RP
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	GRAND TOTAL
	
	
	2,202.50
	Total Subs last year
	1,675.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL Early Knights included  in Grand Total
	322.50
	
	
	
	

	Winter
	Jacek
	198
	1
	
	Doubtful
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pandit
	Santosh
	144
	3
	
	Doubtful
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Butowsky
	Henry
	112
	6
	
	Uncertain
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Martin
	Vicky
	103
	7
	
	Dropped out Nov'10 played 2 games
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Beswick
	Robert
	
	7
	
	Non-member,University  Herts Member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Gooding
	Ian
	173
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Connock
	Mike
	
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Harrison
	Mike
	
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Horrocks
	Paul
	
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Knowles
	Jeremy
	
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Waller
	David
	
	
	
	Non-member
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


3.3
St Albans and South Herts Chess Congress 2011.   Ray Claret
The 29th St.Albans and South Herts Congress was held on April 9th and 10th, 2011.
This year's new title to include St.Albans was held 2 weeks before a late Easter to fit into the College's holiday timetable.

The congress was successful with 166 entrants up from LY 161, which gave us a nett profit of £656 (LY 646) even though the Venue hire had increased by 10%.
This was our second year at St.Columba's College and once again the venue proved to be very good with quiet and spacious playing conditions, large dining area and analysis room away from the main playing area and a large car park.

We had 3 sponsors - The Lower Red Lion, The White Lion and new this year Adam Raoolf's Golders Green Rapidplay Tournaments - total produced £225.

Entrants entering on line and paying with Pay Pal has increased to 61(LY 40) and this probably will continue to rise in the future.

There were 12 club entrants with a further 28 from the County. There was a high entry in the open of 28 (LY 22) with several IMs.

Please refer the club's web site under the Congress 2011 banner to see all the results from the different sections.

I would like to thank the Congress Team of Terry Douse, Ian Cross, John Leake, Henry Butowsky and Wolf Hamm for all their hard work and support.
Also Peter Hayward, Peter Fitzgerald, and Stuart James who helped on the Control desk.

Next year's provisional date is March 31st and April1st - the weekend before Easter.

Ray Claret
Congress Organiser
3.4
Web Site Report.  John Simmons
This will be my last year of running the website.  I am pleased to report that the site has been up and running for over 5 years now and has a distinctive brand based on the St Albans City colours of Blue and Yellow.

Would any volunteers interested in taking on the web site please let me know.

John Simmons

St Albans Chess Club Webmaster

3.5 Silver Rook Report.  John Simmons

Firstly I should like to congratulate Mike Lexton on winning the Silver Rook with 6½ points out of a possible 8.  Mike was followed closely by Patrick Fitzgerald who scored 6 out of 8, which was a fine performance with two noticeable scalps in the form of me, but much more impressively the winner, Mike Lexton.

This year entrants were down to only 10 from the more normal 14 to 16, allowing me to run a single all-play-all using the extra time available from not having to play semi-finals and a final for more league games.  Each player was required to play 9 games and when one contestant dropped out without playing a game this fell to 8.  I am disappointed that only 3 players managed to do this, with the others including one who still could have won, had he played all his games.

I was particularly disappointed when one player who had played some games, dropped out, forcing me to default all his other games, which was to the disadvantage of those who had already played him.  I attempted to redress this by personally defaulting a game with another disadvantaged player; something that I could do because I had no chance of winning whereas the other player did.

I have received comments about this not being the most appropriate format, but I poll the competitors each year to get the most popular format.  This will be my last year of running the Silver Rook so I will leave it to my successor to decide how to improve it in future.

	 
	League A
	Team
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7
	9
	10
	P
	Pts

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	1
	Jeremy Fraser Mitchell
	1
	x
	0
	W
	D+
	0
	1
	1
	B
	1
	6
	4

	2
	Mike Lexton
	1
	1
	x
	½
	1
	D+
	0
	1
	1
	1
	8
	6½

	3
	Neil Willmott
	2
	B
	½
	x
	½
	D+
	1
	W
	B
	B
	4
	3

	4
	John Simmons
	2
	D-
	0
	½
	x
	1
	0
	0
	1
	1
	8
	3½

	5
	Matthew James
	3
	1
	D-
	D-
	0
	x
	D-
	D-
	1
	1
	8
	3

	6
	Patrick Fitzgerald
	4
	0
	1
	0
	1
	D+
	x
	1
	1
	1
	8
	6

	7
	Andrew Marsh
	4
	B
	0
	B
	1
	D+
	0
	x
	1
	1
	6
	4

	9
	Timothy Jones
	7
	W
	0
	W
	0
	0
	0
	0
	x
	0
	6
	0

	10
	Peter Baker
	6 
	0
	0
	W
	0
	0
	0
	0
	1
	x
	7
	1


 Final Table as at midnight on 31st May 2011

John Simmons

Silver Rook Coordinator.

3.6 Early Knights Report.  Rosemary Phillips
Early Knights has had a phenomenally successful year.  With 28 paid up members, it has taken well over £300 in subs – and the majority of those 28 are turning up every week, which is the best sign of their enjoyment of the club.

This success is entirely down to the Coaching Team: Ed Magee, Jonathan Phillips and Andrew Smith (all past juniors themselves) who have led the sessions every week throughout the year. A supporting team of adults have also played their part in ensuring an adult presence each evening. This included some 9 parents and 7 senior Chess Club members – Wolf Hamm, Terry Douse, John Simmons, David Phillips, Mike Flatt and myself with Peter Baker on standby. 

Special mention should go to John for organising a highlight of the year: the visit by CJ de Mooi (from BBC’s Eggheads). Also to Terry who attended quite a few evenings – and more than a retired leader should be expected to do.

My role has been that of co-ordination and in particular organising the CRB checks. Once started, these have proved less difficult than anticipated. Six CRB applications have, or are being, processed and ten individuals have presented CRB clearances that they already have. The total cost of this will be around £60. 

The time of the Early Knight sessions has changed from 6.15pm – 7.15pm to 6.30pm – 7.30pm. This is in order to accommodate the school and work commitments of the Coaching Team, which made it impossible to guarantee that they would always make a 6.15pm start. So, to ensure the safety of the children, a 6.30pm start was necessary. 

In an ideal world, there would be a senior from the club running Early Knights, as Terry did so well for so long. If anyone would like to take on the role (as an individual or perhaps sharing it in a twosome) they would be more than welcome. If no-one comes forward, then I am happy to continue co-ordinating Early Knights for another year. However, the Coaching Team will be a team of two next year as Ed is standing down. So, unless other regular helpers come forward, this will mean that Early Knights will have to be further restricted in size, and the children on the waiting list will have to wait even longer.

Rosemary Phillips

Early Knights Co-ordinator
3.7
First Team Captain’s Report 2010-11.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell
Our record was P12, W5, D1, L6. This included a 5-0 default to Royston when all 6 of the nominated 1st team players were unavailable, plus roughly half of the 2nd team as well! For most of the other games we were fielding a reserve, however our performance was sufficient to stay in the 1st division.

Nominated players: S Roe P9 W1 D5 L3, J Fraser-Mitchell P8 W0 D4 L4, G Hollis P9 W1 D8, M Lexton P7 W3 D2 L2, N Alldritt P3 W1 D1 L1

Reserves: M Peat P4 W1 D1 L1 A1, N Willmott P4 W1 D2 L1, D Bower P5 W0 D3 L2, J Simmons P4 W1 D1 L2, G Havard P2 W1 D1.

3.8
Second Team Captain’s Report 2010-11.  David Bower

The St. Albans second team finished third in the Herts League Division 2

 

This ranking was probably a fair reflection of our playing strength, though

our results were boosted by two matches won on default.

 

The outstanding player on the team was Neil Willmott who played through 

the season without a loss.  

 

 

Herts League Div. 2         P      W     D      L     Points

 

Stevenage 1                    12      9      2     1       20

Bishops Stortford 1        12      7      2     3       16

St. Albans 2                     12      6      2     4       14

Letchworth 1                  12      6      1     5       13

Little Heath 1                  12      5      1     6       11

Royston 2                        12      3      0     9         6

Watford 4                        12      2      0   10        4

 

 Player                         P     W     D     L    Av Board

 

Matthew Peat           6      2      2     2      1.0

Neil Willmott          11      4      7     0      1.6

David Bower            12     4      3     5      2.7

Gwyn Havard            3      2      1     0      3.0

Szilard Szarka            8      3      2     3     3.3

John Simmons        10      3      6     1     4.2

Ian Cross                    5      2      2     1     4.4

Matthew James        2      1      1     0     4.5

Ray Claret                  1      0     1      0     5.0

Paul Lawrence          1      1      0     0      5.0

John Leake                1      0      0     1      5.0    

 

Player results include wins by default

 

David Bower

07 June 2011    

3.9
Third Team Captain’s Report 2010-2011.  Ray Claret

St.Albans 3 had a good season finishing top of Division 4 having been in contention for most of the season.

We played 10 games - Won 7, Drew 2 and Lost 1 giving us 16 points, this does not include the Abbey Knights match which we won.

My thanks to the following team members.

Paul Laskier who played in every match - achieved 68% results 7.5/11

Paul Lawrence managed 4 games because of work commitments/foreign travel achieved 50% results 2/4

Ian Cross achieved 64% results 4.5/7 with no losses.

Matthew James achieved 42% results 3/7

Myself achieved 75% results 7.5/10

I would also like to thank the following from St.Albans 4

Terry Douse achieved 50% results 2/4

Tim Acton achieved 87% results 3.5/4

Simon Narbeth achieved 50% results 2/4

Also the following who played 1 game.

John Leake scored 0.5
Jonathan Phillips scored 1
Ed McGee scored 0

Ray Claret
Captain St.Albans 3
3.10
Fourth Team Captain’s Report 2010-2011.  Tim Acton

The 4th team finished their season in second place in Division 5 with 19 points.  This is the same number of points accumulated by Letchworth & Hitchin 2nd team, who finished in first place.  

The difference between the two teams is that we won 9, drew 1 and lost 2, whereas Letchworth only won 8, but they drew 3, and lost only 1 (to St Albans 4).  After all the arithmetic had settled down, Letchworth came out winning promotion to Division 4 on goal difference.  To Patrick Fitzgerald’s dismay, I refer to the 4th team having “done an Arsenal.”  Patrick’s view is that the analogy doesn’t work because we did a lot better than Arsenal.

The team were a joy to organise, always ready to agree availability promptly, and with full turnout on the night.  The regular team all did a superb job, with Patrick and Terry on the top two boards, Andrew and Simon as anchors, and me holding the middle.  In addition, special thanks are due to Jonathan Phillips, John Leake, Richard Walsh, Peter Hayward, and Austin McMahon for playing up – often at short notice.

Statistics

	  
	Plus
	Minus
	Draw
	Games
	Total
	Percent

	Patrick Fitzgerald
	2
	1
	6
	9
	5.0
	55.6%

	Terry Douse
	5
	5
	1
	11
	5.5
	50.0%

	Tim Acton
	7
	2
	2
	11
	8.0
	72.7%

	Andrew Marsh
	5
	1
	3
	9
	6.5
	72.2%

	Simon Narbeth
	8
	1
	0
	9
	8.0
	88.9%

	David Phillips
	1
	1
	0
	2
	1.0
	50.0%

	Jonathan Phillips
	0
	1
	2
	3
	1.0
	33.3%

	John Leake
	2
	0
	0
	2
	2.0
	100.0%

	Richard Walsh
	0
	1
	1
	2
	0.5
	25.0%

	Peter Hayward
	1
	0
	0
	1
	1.0
	100.0%

	Austin McMahon
	1
	0
	0
	1
	1.0
	100.0%

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	total
	32
	13
	15
	60
	39.5
	


Timothy Acton, 13th June 2011

3.11
Fifth Team Captain’s Report 2010-2011.  John Leake
The 5th team finally came to rest at the mid. position in division 6 with 12 points (i.e. is 50%); below Stevenage 4 (17 points), Watford 5 (16 points) and WHCF3 (13 points) and above Hatfield Uni. (11 points), Rothamsted (10 points) and LHBP (5points).

With 3 matches left we were poised to head our division but match losses against the three teams finally finishing above us resolved that problem.

I thank the team for their constant support and particularly to Ed. Magee and Peter Baker for stepping in when I needed a reserve player.

Performance:-



Points
        Played
          %

	J Leake
	7.5
	12
	62.50%

	J Phillips
	3
	8
	37.50%

	A McMahon
	2.5
	12
	20.83%

	R Walsh
	7
	12
	58.33%

	M Homan
	8
	11
	72.73%

	P Baker
	1
	2
	50.00%

	E Magee
	2
	3
	66.67%


John Leake                                                                                   30-5-2011

3.12
Sixth Team Captain’s Report.  Peter Baker

The 6th team had a successful season in division 7.  Of the 12 matches played 9 were won (75%) 3 lost and none drawn thereby gaining 18 points.  Hertford 4 won the division with 19 points also winning 9, drawing 1 and losing 2.  Barnet 3 also won 9 and lost 3 with no draws gaining 18 points also so that the 6th team was 2nd equal in the division but Barnet won promotion on account of a higher number of individual games won.  The 6th team thus came very close indeed to promotion but just missed it.  A creditable result particularly when it is noted that all 3 of the 3 matches lost were very close being lost 3-2 in each case.  Also we beat the division winner Hertford 4 by 3-2 in the home match. This result augurs well for the 6th team's prospects next season. 

 

For most of the season the team consisted of Ed Magee, Chris Pines, Phil McConnell, Keith Feldman and Peter Baker.  After Christmas Michael Flatt joined the club again and played a few matches and was a very useful addition to the team.  Mention must be made of Phil McConnell's outstanding season as a new member of the club.  He played 11 matches for the team, won 9 drew 1 and lost just 1, his results achieving an 86% points rating  Chris Pines had a good points rating of 66%, Ed Magee and Peter Baker both had points ratings of 55%, and Keith Feldman and Michael Flatt both had a points rating of 50%.   

 

Other members of the club who played for the 6th team during the season were Peter Hayward (twice with 2 wins).  Tom McConnell ( Phil's son) played twice ( 1, 0) and Tim Jones (0) John Copner (0 ) and David Colebourn (1) played just the once.  Warm thanks to all these club members who played for the 6th team when some of our top team players were not all available on a few occasions during the season.  

 

Peter Baker 

Captain: St Albans Chess Club 6th team                                    June 8 2011 

3.13
Seventh Team Captain’s Report.  Stuart James

A total of twelve matches played.  An excellent win against Hertford 5 at home.  Drawn matches achieved against Royston at home and also at Hertford and Letchworth both away.  Thirteen players played for the team throughout the season including a number of junior members.

Name


Played
Won
Lost
Drawn


D Colebourn

4
1
2
1



J Colebourn

2
0
2
0


T Thurlby

5
1
4
0

A Tomlinson

3
1
2
0

T McConnell

7
1
5
1

A Smith


8
1
6
1

S James  

8
1
6
1

P Hayward

8
3
3
2

A Colacino

8
3
5
0

J Copner


3
2
0
1

P McConnell

1
0
1
0

M Flatt


1
1
0
0

V Martin

2
0
2
0

Please note that some of the games were very close.

Stuart James, Captain of the Seventh Team 

3.14
Foreign Secretary’s Report.  Ian Cross


Foreign Secretary’s Report to AGM: Copenhagen 2011
1        COPENHAGEN TRIP 2011

a. General comments
The Copenhagen trip was from Thursday to Monday; Feb 18th-22nd 2011.  
There were seven players in the team this year, as Terry Douse did not join the Group.
Ray did the liaison work with the two Danish Chess Clubs.
Jeremy provided a site-seeing itinerary for the first two days:

Friday: Little Mermaid; St Albans Church; Amalienborg (Changing of the Guard at noon); Marmokirken; Rosenburg Castle and gardens; Rundetarn (Round Tower) with panoramic views of the city from the top. 

Saturday: Caritas Fountain; Grabronetorv (Franciscan monastery); Amber Museum; Nyhavn (17th century waterfront); Naval Museum; vor Freisors Kirke (Church).

The climate was dry but on the cool side, with a hefty wind-chill making it feel chilly.

b. Flight
We flew by Easy-Jet from Stanstead. The team encountered a delay of about 40 minutes on the return trip progressing through the Passport Control Hall.

c. Hotel Scandic
The hotel Scandic was near the central Railway Station. It offered comfortable accommodation, at a reasonable price and breakfast was included.

d. BORGEN (Friday, 18th Feb) 
3 hour playing session (90 minutes per player).  The teams were closely matched and the result was a win for St. Albans by 4-3. The match was followed by a meal and a few beers with the Borgen players at their club premises to round off a most convivial evening.

e. TAARNBY (Saturday, 19th Feb) 
2 Games against the same opponent, with 30 mins per player, per game. (4 hour session).  
Result: First Round was Drawn 3.5-3.5. Second Round was Won 5-2 by Taarnby. The match was followed by a few beers with the Taarnby players in a local Bar. One Taarnby player challenged the top St. Albans players to an informal blitz contest, while the remaining players socialised.

f. Wash-up Meeting Issues
1. More favourable ECF-ELO grading conversions were used on this trip.
2. We played both matches well out of the tourist beat, experienced real Denmark.
3. Stanstead – less convenient than Luton and the late return was not welcome.
2       NEXT YEAR’s TRIP

The Club’s 2012 Annual Trip will be the club’s twelfth. The intended destination is Grand Canaria. 

Timing is likely to be over weekend Sat/Sun 18th/19th or Sat/Sun 25th/26th Feb 2012. 

Monarch and Ryanair currently fly there from Luton. The Trip’s Itinerary will be firmed-up in the autumn, after the winter flight timetables have been published.

1 June 2011
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3.15
Lavers Ladder Report.  Terry Douse
Lavers Ladder is the tournament set up in memory of one of St. Albans Chess Club’s former long-time members, Norman Lavers, who died in 2010.
Norman’s family donated £100 towards the cost of a commemorative trophy - which we spent on an exquisitely made American Walnut plaque, with engraving tabs for the names of the next 24 winners.
This quick-play competition has proved to be a great success with most of the twenty seven club members who have taken part. It has encouraged diversity in our choice of opponents, and helped to create a competitive, but jovial, environment in which to practice our passion.
The semi-finals, and final, were contested by the four at the top of the Ladder, on June 6th – Terry Douse, Angelo Colacino, Matthew James, and Ray Claret. Following two exciting semis, the final pairing was between Terry (who had to win, as he had the white pieces) and Ray. This was a closely fought contest, with mistakes from both sides, but in the end, and with the seconds ticking away, Ray completed his ascension to the top. 
Norman Lavers' daughter will be presenting the new Lavers' Ladder Trophy to the winner at our AGM on Monday 13th June.
Many thanks to Peter Hayward, for suggesting a ladder type tournament, and also to John Copner, for his sterling efforts in crafting the Ladder results board.
I hope that next season even more members will be tempted to join in the climb !
The Moderator.
3.16
St Albans vs Harrow, 21.06.10 Report.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell

The inaugural match against Harrow took place on Monday 21 June at the London Road Estate Residents Association. The format was two rapidplay games against the same opponent, with a break in between for beer, food, and more beer. Scores were level after the first round, but during the break the beer must have had an effect as St Albans won 12-8 in the second round. This then prompted further beer consumption.

Congratulations to Paul Laskier, Richard Walsh, Andrew Marsh and Ed Magee, who all won both of their games.

[image: image1.emf]Bd St. Albans result Harrow

1 Winter, Jacek  190 0 ~ 1 Colin Crouch  206

2 Lexton, Mike J  186 0 ~ 1 Habib Qaderi  e190

3 Hollis, Geoff A  186 1 ~ 0 Steven Coles  184

4 Majer, Chris E  182 0 ~ 1 Nevil Chan  181

5 Fraser-Mitchell, Jeremy N  174 1 ~ 0 Neville Blackie  e170

6 Willmott, Neil D  166 ½ ~ ½ Parviz Ghaderi  e160

7 Bower, David E  154 ½ ~ ½ Andrew Chamberlain  145

8 Simmons, John  153 1 ~ 0 Eday Balaji  142

9 Acton, Tim  138 0 ~ 1 Ian Cross  135

10 Fitzgerald, Patrick  137 ½ ~ ½ Chris Kirkland  135

11 Laskier, Paul  136 0 ~ 1 Pritesh Patel  131

12 Douse, Terry  134 1 ~ 0 David Powell  128

13 Claret, Ray R  132 0 ~ 1 David Wray  127

14 McMahon, Austin  131 0 ~ 1 Roy Maddock  115

15 Walsh, Richard EW  128 1 ~ 0 Phil Humphry  113

16 Marsh, Andrew  127 1 ~ 0 Sam Ngwenya  107

17 Magee, Edward  108 1 ~ 0 David Walker  93

18 Hayward, Peter  92 1 ~ 0 Ehsan Varavipour  85

19 Martin, Vicky  90 ½ ~ ½ Sean Cody  70

20 Colebourn, James  77 0 ~ 1 Barry Raynaud  62

10 ~ 10
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3.17
Start of season simul, 13.09.10. Report.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell

Club champion Jacek Winter took on 22 of St Albans’ finest, winning 12, drawing 9, and losing only 1 (to Terry Douse).

3.18
Cheshire Board 27.09.10. Report.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell

This year the Cheshire Board was hosted by St Albans. Strictly speaking, the board has been “retired” after many years of gradually getting shabbier, to be replaced by a new trophy, the Cheshire Cup. We were the winners of this new trophy by the narrowest of margins, 10.5 – 9.5.

[image: image4.emf]St Albans Watford

J. Fraser-Mitchell 0 1 Venkat 215

S. Roe 0 1 A. Stone 199

G. Hollis 1 0 L. Hylands 187

N. Alldritt 1 0 O. Nelson 183

N. Willmott 0.5 0.5 R. Sayers e180

C. Majer 1 0 B. Morris 170

D. Bower 1 0 A. Hall 165

S. Szilard 0 1 M. Carnochan 159

P. Laskier 1 0d B. Concagh 155

I. Cross 1 0 S. Morris 154

T. Douse 0 1 S. Charles 149

P. Fitzgerald 0.5 0.5 W. Broome 146

R. Claret 0.5 0.5 C. Russell 136

J. Leake 0 1 C. Byrne 127

A. Marsh 0 1 P. Abbott 124

A. McMahon 0.5 0.5 N. Blinko 122

R. Walsh 0 1 R. Kearns 120

E. Magee 1 0 I. Whyte 106

C. Pines 0.5 0.5 D. Healey 101

P. Baker 1 0 K. Hylands u

10.5 9.5


__________________________________________________
3.19
National Club Major Report.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell

In the Preliminary round, we were at home against Hendon. The match was played in Harpenden (thanks to John Leake for arranging the venue) on Sunday 6th Feb. Despite being outgraded, we won without losing a game.
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The following Sunday we were away against Metropolitan. This time we weren’t so fortunate, being edged out on board count.
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3.20
National Club Intermediate Tournament Report.  Ray Claret

In Round 1, we were drawn against Bishops Stortford - so for a National Club match (as opposed to a league match) this was not too far to travel.
However we lost 0.5/3.5 (4 board teams).

We were then put into the Plate tournament which is a sort of consolation event for losing teams and our opponents were Hackney

However, we both couldn't agree a suitable date for both teams so we were both disqualified!

A rather unfortunate tournament for us, hopefully next year we will do better!

Ray Claret
3.21
Russell Trophy KO Report.  Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell

In the QF’s we trounced Stevenage 5.5 – 0.5, however in the SF’s we were on the receiving end against Watford, losing 4.5 – 1.5.

3.22
Herts under 140 Knock Out Tournament 2011 Report.  Ray Claret

We were drawn against Little Heath in the first round who defaulted.
2nd round (Quarter Finals) we played Bishops Stortford at home and won 4.5/0.5 
In the Semi - Finals we were drawn away to Stevenage and lost 1.5/3.5

Ray Claret

3.23
U120 Team Captain’s Report.  Peter Baker

St Albans U120 team beat Bishops Stortford 4-0 in round 1 but lost 3-1 to Barnet Elizabethans.

A disappointing result this year.

 

Peter Baker. Captain

3.24
Christmas Tournament 2010 Report

This seasons Christmas Tournament was cancelled at the last minute due to inclement weather.

3.25
Equipment Curator’s Report.  John Leake

EQUIPMENT INVENTORY – JUNIOR SETS

BOARDS
I discarded the few mediocre Junior chess boards and they now use the common pool.


SETS
Subsequent to our move to this new venue the membership of the Early Knights increased rapidly and the 12 Adult sets were added to the 12 Junior sets to bring their complement up to 24.

However, pieces from the Junior sets do go astray and during the last season one black queen, one black rook, two white bishops, three white pawns and four black pawns have absconded.  Consequently there are now only 23 full junior sets. 

These sets are now stored in blue bags.

	SPARE PIECES
	

	
	White
	Black

	King
	6
	4

	Queen
	8
	3

	Rook
	8
	2

	Bishop
	7
	2

	Knight
	7
	6

	Pawn
	20
	2


EQUIPMENT INVENTORY – ADULT EQUIPMENT

Sets and clocks are stored in boxes that provide the essentials for a match.  For example: - one box contains 5 wooden chess sets and 6 new analogue match clocks.  

See descriptions on the side of the boxes.
BOARDS
New thick plastic (in case)


31



Odd thick plastic



 2



Plastic (black & white squares)

 9



Wooden




10



Fairchild



  1



Cheshire




  1

SETS

Wooden




10



(one set has two black plastic pawns)



1 spare black King & 10 Black and 10 White Queens

Plastic




12

These were purchased recently and are of a new design.

These are stored in red bags.



There are no spare pieces.




CLOCKS
Analogue - new
 (match use only)
 
  6



Analogue - old



23



Large analogue – very old


  2



Digital Game Timer


11



Digital Mephisto



  1

STATIONERY
Score sheets



500 approx.



Adjudication envelopes – small

 40   approx.



Adjudication envelopes – large

 50



Pack of 50 small plain envelopes
        
   1

OTHER

Lavers Ladder



   1

Demonstration board and pieces
   
   1



Magnetic LED lights


   2




Notice boards



   4

John Leake

June 2011

____________________________________________
4.  Election of Officers
4.1 President.  Dr Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell  (Proposed John Leake, seconded David Bower)

After members had unanimously voted in the new President, John Leake then vacated the chair in favour of Dr Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell who conducted the rest of the meeting.
4.2 Secretary.  Mr Ian Cross  (Proposed Ray Claret, seconded Tim Acton)

4.3 Treasurer.  Mr Austin McMahon  (Proposed J Fraser-Mitchell, seconded David Bower)

4.4 Congress Organiser.  Mr Ray Claret  (Proposed Terry Douse, seconded Mike Flatt)
Members accepting special responsibility for other posts:-
4.5 Equipment Curator.  No candidate came forward.  Post remains vacant.
4.6 Early Knights Organiser.  Mrs Rosemary Phillips

4.7 Committee members without portfolio.  No candidate offered.

4.8 Re: Decision concerning team captains to be Committee Members without opt out option.  At a recent Committee Meeting Ray Claret suggested that team captains should be considered as Committee Members, he was invited to clarify.  After a brief discussion it was proposed and seconded from the floor that the Club’s Constitution remained unchanged i.e. Team Captains shall at the time of appointment, state whether or not they wish to serve on the Committee.  All in favour with one against, captains position whether or not they wish to serve on the committee remains unchanged.
It was also proposed (by Wolf Hamm seconded Mike Flatt) that the constitution should clarify that the committee comprised of four officers, i.e. those members fulfilling 4.1 to 4.4 above and the rest of the committee were members and that the constitution should be amended.  Proposal carried nem con.

4.9 Auditor:  Peter Baker proposed by J Fraser-Mitchell and carried nem con.

5.  Events planned for 2011 - 2012

5.1 SACC v Harrow CC.   Monday 20 June 2011

5.2 Handicap Tournament.   Monday 27 June 2011 and last chess meeting

5.3 Simultaneous Display.   Agreed to invite Paul Littlewood.  Monday September 2011 date to be agreed

5.4 The Cheshire Board match.   SACC away to Watford.  Tuesday 27 September 2011 date to be confirmed.

5.5 Teams for National Club Championships, “Major” – average 175, and “Intermediate” – average 140.
5.6 Teams for Russell and Sharp Trophy

5.7 Teams for u140 and u120 competitions.

5.8 Christmas Tournament.  Proposed Monday 19 December 2011.

5.9 Captains Meeting.   Monday September 2011, date to be agreed.

5.10 Old Puller Cup Rapid Play, HCA Event.  September 2011.

6.   Budget for 2011 - 2012

Austin McMahon:  Cost of hire of hall until end of June 2012 remains at £45 per evening.   Members subscriptions to remain unchanged, proposed Austin McMahon, seconded J Fraser-Mitchell, carried nem con.

Members were reminded that CCC takes into account Monday evenings bar sales when deciding how much rent to charge SACC.  This in turn has an effect on how much members pay in subscriptions each year.
ECF have lost £60,000 grant.  They obtain about £55,000 from game fees.  There are two proposals:
1. Game fee to be 70p – coupled with a membership drive.
2. No game fee, members pay to be members with their fee to the ECF expected to be about £18 p.a.  Teams’ entry fee could be reduced from £40 to £10.
Final decision awaited.
It was suggested that the sum of £10,000 could be better invested or used to enhance the clubs activities.  A possibility to consider was investing say £5,000 in a fixed 2 year bond at a better interest rate.  Treasurer to investigate options.

Approval sought and given by members, for the committee to spend a sum of money of up to £500, on any SACC activity or event, which the Committee considered to be appropriate.
7.  A.O.B.

Mike Lexton proposed a vote of thanks for John Simmons' sterling work as president over six years in which his tact, diplomacy & commitment greatly benefited the club.  All members expressed their approval in the traditional manner.  Members were informed that a tankard suitably inscribed had been purchased and will be presented to John Simmons at a later date when he returns from holiday.
There being no other business Dr Jeremy Fraser-Mitchell (the newly elected President) declared the meeting closed at 9:15 pm. 

